Passage 4

Many artists late in the last century were in search of a means to express their individuality. Modern dance was one of the ways some of these people sought to free their creative spirit. At the beginning there was no exacting technique, no foundation from which to build. In later years trial, error, and genius founded the techniques and the principles of the movement. Eventually, innovators even drew from what they considered the dread ballet, but first they had to discard all that was academic so that the new could be discovered. The beginnings of modern dance were happening before Isadora Duncan, but she was the first person to bring the new dance to general audiences and see it accepted and acclaimed.

Her search for a natural movement form sent her to nature. She believed movement should be as natural as the swaying of the trees and the rolling waves of the sea, and should be in harmony with the movements of the Earth. Her great contributions are in three areas.

First, she began the expansion of the kinds of movements that could be used in dance. Before Duncan danced, ballet was the only type of dance performed in concert. In the ballet the feet and legs were emphasized, with virtuosity shown by complicated, codified positions and movements. Duncan performed dance by using all her body in the freest possible way. Her dance stemmed from her soul and spirit. She was one of the pioneers who broke tradition so others might be able to develop the art.

Her second contribution lies in dance costume. She discarded corset, ballet shoes. and stiff costumes. These were replaced with flowing Grecian tunics, bare feet, and unbound hair. She believed in the natural body being allowed to move freely, and her dress displayed this ideal.

Her third contribution was in the use of music. In her performances she used the symphonies of great masters, including Beethoven and Wagner, which was not the usual custom. She was as exciting and eccentric in her personal life as in her dance.

- 1. Which of the following would be the best title for the passage?
 - (A) The Evolution of Dance in the Twentieth Century
 - (B) Artists of the Last Century
 - (C) Natural Movement in Dance
 - (D) A Pioneer in Modern Dance
- 2. According to the passage, what did nature represent to Isadora Duncan?
 - (A) Something to conquer

(B) A model for movement

(C) A place to find peace

(D) A symbol of disorder

3. Which of the following is NOT mentioned in the passage as an area of dance that Isadora Duncan worked to change?

(A) The music

(B) The stage sets

(C) Costumes

(D) Movements

4. Compared to those of the ballet, Isadora Duncan's costumes were less

(A) costly

(B) colorful

(C) graceful

(D) restrictive

- 5. What does the paragraph following the passage most probably discuss?
 - (A) Isadora Duncan's further contribution to modem dance
 - (B) The music customarily used in ballet

- (C) Other aspects of Isadora Duncan's life
- (D) Audience acceptance of the new form of dance

Passage 5

The theory of plate tectonics describes the motions of the lithosphere, the comparatively rigid outer layer of the Earth that includes all the crust and part of the underlying mantle. The lithosphere is divided into a few dozen plates of various sizes and shapes, in general the plates are in motion with respect to one another. A mid - ocean ridge is a boundary between plates where new lithospheric material is injected from below. As the plates diverge from a mid - ocean ridge they slide on a more yielding layer at the base of the lithosphere.

Since the size of the Earth is essentially constant, new lithosphere can be created at the mid - ocean ridges only if an equal amount of lithospheric material is consumed elsewhere. The site of this destruction is another kind of plate boundary: a subduction zone. There one plate dives under the edge of another and is reincorporated into the mantle. Both kinds of plate boundary are associated with fault systems, earthquakes and volcanism, but the kinds of geologic activity observed at the two boundaries are quite different.

The idea of sea-floor spreading actually preceded the theory of plate tectonics. In its original version, in the early 1960,s, it described the creation and destruction of the ocean floor, but it did not specify rigid lithospheric plates. The hypothesis was substantiated soon afterward by the discovery that periodic reversals of the Earth' \$ magnetic field are recorded in the oceanic crust. As magma rises under the mid - ocean ridge, ferromagnetic minerals in the magma become magnetized in the direction of the geomagnetic field. When the magma cooks and solidifies, the direction and the polarity of the field are preserved in the magnetized volcanic rock. Reversals of the field give rise to a series of magnetic stripes running parallel to the axis of the rift. The oceanic crust thus serves as a magnetic tape recording of the history of the geomagnetic field that can be dated independently the width of the stripes indicates the rate of the sea - floor spreading.

- **1.** What is the main topic of the passage?
 - (A) Magnetic field reversal

- (B) The formation of magma
- (C) The location of mid ocean ridges
- (D) Plate tectonic theory
- 2. According to the passage, there are approximately how many lithospheric plates?
 - (A) Six

(B) Twelve

(C) Twenty - four or more

- (D) One thousand nine hundred
- **3.** Which of the following is true about tectonic plates?
 - (A) They are moving in relationship to one other
 - (B) They have unchanging borders
 - (C) They are located far beneath the lithosphere
 - (D) They have the same shape
- **4.** According to the passage, which of the following statements about the lithosphere is LEAST likely to be true?
 - (A) It is a relatively inflexible layer of the Earth

- (B) It is made up entirely of volcanic ash
- (C) It includes the crust and some of the mantle of the Earth
- (D) It is divided into plates of various shapes and sizes
- **5.** What does the author imply about the periodic reversal of the Earth's magnetic field?
 - (A) It is inexplicable
 - (B) It supports the hypothesis of sea-floor spreading
 - (C) It was discovery before the 1960's
 - (D) It indicates the amount of magma present
- **6.** The author states that the width of the stripes preserved in magnetized volcanic rock give information about the
 - (A) date of a volcanic eruption

(B) speed of sea - floor spreading

(C) width of oceanic crust

(D) future behavior of the geomagnetic field